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A merger on Aug 1, 2009 of RSP and Delta Retired Pilots Communication Network 
High Life
For all Delta people who have truly touched the High Life/

Dear PCN,
Group Section

All PCN Notices will be distributed through our new Google Group venue. 
It is required that you join our group to receive from the PCN.   The traditional distribution of the PCN’s notices and High Life will continue at least until group signup is more complete. 
Please complete the Step II registration! Step II “turns ON” email distribution to you.
Mark’s Remarks:  
Great Job (so far) Joining the G-GROUP!

But it is not over yet.  If you have not joined the PCN google group and completed Step II, click here for your invitation: http://pcn.homestead.com/files/Misc_Files/INVITATION_to_PCN_Group.doc 

Step II completion and/or correction enables email distribution to you!

If you have been confirmed - Thank You –Thank You!
Mark’s Tidbits:
Step I’s are Flooding In..….again:  Guys and Gals a lot of you are re-doing Step I (Lake Tahoe form) but not completing the all important Step II, which actually will “control” email distribution to you.  Please read the form a little more careful and help me out by completing Step II (signup for the google group). 
http://pcn.homestead.com/SignUP.html 
GMAIL account not necessary – Some of you have created a new email account with Gmail and that is certainly OK.  Please know, however, you did not need to create a new email account to join google groups.  They are two separate entities. Since some of you switched, a personal not about gmail is that it is a very comprehensive and good email account. 

Google VERIFIES your account by having you click a link and I personally CONFIRM you.  About 2% of you who join the G-Group have not “VERIFIED” your g-group account.  What that means is that technically you do not have an account yet. How do you know?  Well, you sign into the Google Group login and it tells you that you need verification. 

PLEASE VERIFY YOUR GROUP EMAIL - by one of two ways:

 

1. Do a search for this email:  accounts-noreply@Google.com;  (Check even in you trash bin because the link you need to click would still work). 

 

Inside that email is a link for you to click to VERIFY your account.  Unfortunately, Google doesn't label it properly and I think it says something like "to view your group - click here".  None-the-less for you guys, it still needs to be done.  

 

2. If you cannot find that email anywhere (look in you spam folders also), then sign in to Google groups and you will have another opportunity to send out a verification email to yourself then finish the process. 

Google Group Sign In:
https://www.google.com/accounts/ServiceLogin?passive=true&hl=en&service=groups2&continue=http%3A%2F%2Fgroups.google.com%2F&cd=US&ssip=g3
REPLY button a No-No:  Guys because of the way this thing is set up the REPLY feature seldom gets your message to where you intended it.  I know that that is a big time habit for a lot of you, but I am asking that when it comes to the PCN either directly email or forward to a specific PCN email address.
Dupes all over again:  Some of you got a little carried away and have applied to the google group twice.  If you receive duplicate notices, I can fix that.  Just contact me. 

More PCN Member FAQ’s: http://groups.google.com/group/PilotCommunicationNet/web/pcn-member-faqs 
News Section

Delta News (Recent stories of interest): Yahoo, AJC
Delta to sell $1.25 billion of notes for general goals

New $500 million added Tuesday, to be secured by lien on Pacific slots.

By Gabrielle Coppola

Bloomberg News

Wednesday, September 23, 2009

Delta Airlines Inc. plans to sell $1.25 billion of notes as soon as today, according to a person familiar with the offering.

The carrier is marketing $750 million of first-lien notes due in September 2015 that may yield 9.875 percent, said the person, who declined to be identified because terms aren’t set.

Delta added $500 million of second-lien notes due in March 2015 that may price to yield about 13 percent, the person said.

Delta said it plans to use the proceeds of the second-lien notes for general corporate purposes.

The notes will be secured by a lien on Delta’s Pacific route authorities, slots and gate leases.

The move comes after Delta last week announced a $500 million private debt offering due 2014 to refinance debt from merger partner Northwest Airlines.

Separately, Delta and other airlines are reportedly in talks about making an investment of several hundred million dollars in Japan Airlines.

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

dlnet/dnn
Retirement party planned as 747-200 marks 40th anniversary
September 21, 2009

Employees will be able to participate in the Boeing farewell celebration next month for the 747-200, which has been in service for more than 40 years.

A special charter flight is being planned to the 747-200 retirement celebration at Boeing’s Museum of Flight in Seattle. 

Ship 6624, one of the last passenger Boeing 747-200s in the pre-merger Northwest fleet, will depart from Minneapolis/St. Paul to Seattle on Oct. 2 for the retirement celebration the next day.

Coach seats on the charter flight will be available for the first 350 active or retired employees who purchase a $40 event ticket on the retirement party Web site.

See Also: (sign into DLNET to see details)
Get more details on the retirement party and charter flight.
Other Airline News (Recent stories of interest): 
Japan minister says JAL won't be liquidated

Japan's transport minister says Japan Airlines won't be forced into bankruptcy 

· By Mari Yamaguchi, Associated Press Writer 

· On Sunday September 27, 2009, 7:04 am EDT 

TOKYO (AP) -- Japan's transport minister said Sunday he will not force the struggling Japan Airlines, Asia's biggest airline, into bankruptcy.

"We will not crush and liquidate (the airline)," Land, Infrastructure and Transport Minister Seiji Maehara said on a TV Asahi talk show. "It's just impossible."

A team of government-appointed corporate turnaround experts was set up Friday to create a restructuring plan for the airline, whose own draft reconstruction plan Maehara called "insufficient."

The team will make a recommendation to the transport minister by late October or early November.

Officials from the airline and the transport ministry were not available for comment Sunday.

The airline incurred its biggest-ever quarterly net loss of 99 billion yen ($1 billion) in the three months to June, and has forecast a net loss of 63 billion yen ($701 million) for the current fiscal year to March 2010. JAL was privatized in 1987.

Read More: http://finance.yahoo.com/news/Japan-minister-says-JAL-wont-apf-1787668249.html?x=0&.v=2 
Finance Section (section containing items with financial consequence to our group):
FINANCE: CLAIMS/PBGC/HCTC/INSURANCE/PLANNING/TAX/ESTATE 

Remaining financial items for retirees to watch: 
After Aug 2007 these are retirement items remaining with financial consequence. 

1. PBGC 2nd look re-calc at qualified annuity benefits - completed 8/24/07
2. PBGC make up lump payment for underpayments since termination:  most reported received 1/31/08
3. Final claim distribution by DAL through BSI - pending (now likely in '10 according to Kight)
4. Class Action suit against DAL concerning 5 yr look-back worth in excess of $100 million - withdrawn
5. Final PBGC re-calc "determination" of qualified annuity (likely after claim stock sale) - pending
6. Pension reinstatement/contribution request by DP3 representing the retired pilots. very long shot....pending
7. Roth IRA creation as per Worker, Retiree, and Employer Recovery Act of 2008 - deadline June 22nd, 2009
8. Expiration of HCTC 80% premium subsidy will expire on December 31, 2010.

Insurance (issues about health, life or disability that are of interest):
Medicare Premium Fairness Act

By a vote of 406 to 18, the United States House of Representatives yesterday passed the Medicare Premium Fairness Act (H.R. 3631) that will hold Medicare premiums steady for all beneficiaries for the next year. 

· H.R. 3631will hold Medicare premiums steady for all beneficiaries in 2010. 

· H.R. 3631 is paid for - so it will prevent premium increases for Medicare beneficiaries without burdening future generations of Americans.

"The bill comes at a critical time," said AARP Georgia state president Cas Robinson.  "Without a cost of living adjustment (COLA) for Social Security next year, this bill will help thousands of Georgia Medicare recipients who without it, could see health care costs rise further out of reach."

Please join us in thanking a bipartisan group of Georgia Congressman who supported H.R. 3631, including Representatives Jack Kingston, Sanford Bishop, Lynn Westmoreland, Hank Johnson, John Lewis, John Linder, Jim Marshall, Nathan Deal, Phil Gingrey, John Barrow and David Scott.  

AARP is highly disappointed that Representatives Tom Price and Paul Broun voted against ensuring that Medicare premiums don't increse next year.
Ensuring that health care is kept affordable for people in Medicare is a major priority for AARP.  In 2008, there were 1,145,727 Medicare beneficiaries in Georgia - who spent on average thirty percent of their income on health care costs.  Medicare premiums have doubled since 2000.

Thanks for all you do!

Will Phillips
AARP Georgia
Pension:
Thanks to Capt Kurt Brown for news with regards to a PBGC re-calculation effort! 

Subject: Fwd: Revival of the Rule of Law: Special Orders Tonight

 

Dave, Leo and ORD pilots.  Wendell Lewis (wglewis7@bellsouth.net ), whose email address you will find above, is leading the charge with our DP3 Representatives, working to amend the paltry amount PBGC sends us.  They were in DC last week and  were successful in pleading our case to several Congressmen who are in the positions that can most benefit our effort.  Part of the reason for this success came through the efforts of my Brother in Law, Congressman John Carter (TX), whose email you see below JudgeCarter@gmail.com .  John is the #3 ranking Republican in the House and is pleading our case with other Congressmen on both sides of the aisle as well as working to gain DP3 access to them.  It would be very fitting for the old ORD pilots to lead the way in writing John a short email thanking him for his efforts in our behalf (minimum smart-ass comments about me!  Ha!).  While you're at it thank Wendell and the DP3 officers as well.  They are all working hard; wouldn't it be great to get your PBGC amount increased?  As long as you are in the writing mood, write your Congressmen and Senators a note telling them that you expect them to spend a few minutes listening to the NRLN and DP3 representatives while they present a serious grievance regarding the operation of the PBGC, which has and is mishandling the Delta Pilots pension payments (99% of whom are military veterans) .  
The best to you
Kurt Brown  kurtbrown@comcast.net 

Follow up report from DP3:
Report from the NRLN Fly-In
September 25, 2009 
Our Mission Statement
To work to preserve the earned pensions, health insurance and other benefits paid by Delta Air Lines to retired Delta pilots, their dependents and survivors. 
Last week many of your DP3 trustees and members Don Tibbs, Rhea Nichols, Ken Ulrich, Ron Jones, Denis Waldron, and Jim Webster met in Washington, D.C. to participate in a legislative "Fly-In" sponsored by the National Retiree Legislative Network (NRLN).  Retired Delta pilot Valerie Walker also participated as a member of DDPSA.   
Most of you will recall that DP3 affiliated with the NRLN in January of this year with the realization that over two million collective voices, acting through the NRLN, have more political influence than a few thousand retired Delta pilots acting independently. 
This Fly-In was the culmination of an effort by DP3 to assist other retirees maintain their hard earned benefits during corporate bankruptcies.   Based on our experiences in the Delta bankruptcy we helped craft background papers and legislative proposals for the NRLN designed to level the playing field for retirees when their former employers declare bankruptcy, while also protecting the pension benefits of those (including us) whose pension plans have been turned over to the PBGC.   
If you are not currently receiving one hundred percent of your pre-bankruptcy qualified pension benefits, the culprit is probably the PBGC's use of lookbacks to reduce your calculated retirement age, years of service and eligible earnings.  We feel that these lookback penalties exceed the PBGC's current authority and we are asking congress to either clarify, or modify, the applicable regulations governing the PBGC. 
An initial draft of our PBGC proposals was submitted to key congressmen several months ago, but the congressional committees responsible for PBGC and pension issues have been tied up with healthcare reform during the past few months.  We have taken advantage of these delays to help refine our proposals in preparation for the NRLN's September Fly-In.  Our legislative proposals were included in an in-depth briefing booklet that was prepared by the NRLN for members to leave with their representatives during last week's event. 
On September 15-17 your DP3 contingent met with both Georgia senators as well as the congressmen from each of our home congressional districts.  The key committees responsible for legislation relating to our proposals are the House Ways and Means and Education and Labor Committees chaired by Charles Rankle and George Miller.  In the Senate the key committee will be the Health, Education, Labor and Pensions Committee now chaired by Senator Harkin.  During our meetings in Washington we picked up some key support from Congressman John Carter from Texas as well as Congressmen Lewis and Linder from Georgia.  If you live in the districts of any of these representatives we ask you to email, fax and phone your elected officials to voice your support for our PBGC reform proposals.  (An Executive Summary of these proposals is now posted on the DP3 website and we will email the full proposal to those Honor Roll members who request it.) 
While we were in Washington the DP3 trustees also held their monthly meeting. Due to the sensitive nature of our discussions, the meeting was held in closed Executive Session but one of the topics we discussed was the current legal action against the PBGC by the retired USAIR pilots, represented by the Soaring Eagles.  As you should know by now, DP3 cannot sue the PBGC over our benefits until our Final Benefit letters are issued, but we are closely following the USAIR case to see if any of their issues are similar to ours.  I plan to contact the chairman of the Soaring Eagles again this week to give him an update on DP3's current legislative efforts. 
I encourage each of you to read the Executive Summary of our PBGC paper on the DP3 website because I believe it will help you understand why so many retired Delta pilots were shocked to see how small their PBGC benefits were when the initial benefit letters were issued after the termination decision was reached in Bankruptcy Court.  
Changing subjects, I wish I could provide you with more information about our proposed healthcare VEBA in this update, but all we can report at this time is that Delta has agreed not to oppose our request to the Bankruptcy Court that would allow us to establish a VEBA eligible for the HCTC.  We still hope to have an eligible program established in time for the annual enrollment period. 
As we approach the end of 2009 I ask each of you who are not current on your DP3 dues and assessments to please consider becoming an Honor Roll member.  The trustees are working hard to restore your lost benefits, but mounting a legal challenge to the PBGC is going to be an expensive process.  Hopefully our legislative efforts will mitigate those expenses and guarantee a positive outcome, but the PBGC is relying on your lack of support to defeat us and deny you your hard earned and well deserved benefits-please don't let them win without a fight!  (If our legislative efforts are successful and we don't need to go to court, we plan to refund any excess payments on a pro rata basis.) 
Thanks again for your continued support.

Sincerely, 
Will Buergey        
Chairman, DP3
_________________________________________________________________________________
Commercial Section

Investment (Many legitimate firms have helped our group. They are encouraged to contact PCN to add articles here): 
Section reserved for future content.

Travel & Non-Revving (share a quick reco):
_________________________________________________________________________________
Life Section
Flight West page: http://pcn.homestead.com/FlightWest.html 

Recent Notices: http://groups.google.com/group/PilotCommunicationNet/browse_thread/thread/14d4e05f5c0d0a6a   
Cares and Concerns: 

Illness Update

Misc Posts:
From: Susie Godsey
Date: 9/23/2009 11:49:44 AM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Signing in 

Mark.

First of all....Thanks for doing all this for us!

I have noticed that several of the guys cannot sign in because of the letters that have to be typed in the box.  I have to say that I am used to doing that all the time and managed to do it just fine after a couple of attempts.  The problem is that the letters ARE too distorted to get them accurate.  I don't know if Google Groups can help you out with that as an administrator.  

Usually you can ask for a new set of letters...I didn't see where to do that, but read where somebody said to "refresh" the page.  Most guys, if they're like my husband don't know how to do all that.  I had to do it for him.

Check into that in your "spare time"

Thanks....Susie Godsey 

Editor: That is a sticky part of the g-group registration and I asked Google for relief to no avail.  Please REFRESH the page until that scrambled word happens to be more readable.  Thanks for the suggestion, Susie.
+++++++++++++++++++

Mark, I appreciate what you are doing but it appears that it is being made more complex than need be. e.g. initially you put out a request  (beta) to see if we likes the web based info, I signed up. Now you have put out an invitation to join the Google group. did the first one count?

Question: How does one know (without excessive verbage) that we have sucessfully joined all the proper groups, web sites, etc.?

Thanks,

Milt  mcknight@mindspring.com
Editor: Thanks Milt for the question.  There are 2 singups.  Step I places you in our data base and as soon as a person hits “submit” your get a confirmation that Step I IS COMPLETE.  Step II places you in the group which actually controls email distribution and during the registration you will receive 2 emails from google groups.  1st email tells you that you have been “verified” and the 2nd one is generated when I compare your application and “confirm” your membership.  So the 2nd email tells you that you have been a confirmed member of the PCN group.  Final (and maybe the most positive way of knowing) is that you are receiving email notices OK.  I cannot apologize enough for putting you guys and gals through all this but it was forced on us because of size. 
Human Interest:
Good Read (Please share a quick reco about a good book you just read):
Event Announcements (Click here for PCN Calendar Page):

OCT 2009 LOCAL MEETING & EVENTS SCHEDULE
Click Here: http://pcn.homestead.com/Calendar.html 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

[image: image1.png]


From: JON J MAYNARD
Date: 09/27/09 23:46:43

To: pcn.calendar@gmail.com
Subject: DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Annual Benefit Road Shows

 

Hello Fellow Delta Retirees! 
Whether you are a current Benefit Trust Plan Member, or an Age Up: 

Now is the time . . . to register for the DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Annual Benefit Road Shows. 
The DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust sponsors the Benefit Road Shows so you have opportunity to learn first hand, and to ask questions about your Benefits for the coming year. 

Soon you will be receiving your Annual Enrollment packet from the Trust. . .  Bring it to the Road Show. 

Changes are coming for 2010.  Some are New Additional Benefits, and two of these are available to you October 1, 2009, at no increase in cost to you.  They are: Health Advocate if you are in the Medical/Prescription Drug Plans; and the Epic Hearing Discount program available to a participant in any Trust Insurance plan.     

Come . . . Discuss . . . Learn 

This is your chance to: 

Ask your questions about your benefits and get answers. 

Learn from the benefit questions of others. 

Learn how to use your benefits in the best possible manner for you.  

Learn the reason and methodology behind the new benefit structure, whether or not changes were made.  

Learn what your Trust Board Members are doing for long term control of premium costs. 

Meet and talk with your Trust Board Members, and 

Representatives from your insurance carriers and our agent, J. Smith Lanier & Co. 

Be with old and new friends and associates who have shared your Delta experience.  

  

Important Notes:  
Bring this enrollment packet with you to your Road Show Meeting. 

Click on this link - Register - to register for the Road Show you want to attend. 

Meetings will be informational and helpful. 

The opportunity to gain understanding of the full power of the assistance available to you through Health Advocate is reason enough to be at a meeting. 

Benefits will be presented first, followed by the DALRC Town Hall Meeting in Atlanta.   

  

Your DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Board     
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Detailed Road Show Information 

For Further Information: 

DALRC 
http://www.dalrc.org 


J J Maynard ​
+++++++++++++++++++++++++
Vendors needed at Holidays in the Hangar Sale!!

The Delta Air Transport Heritage Museum is holding the Holidays in the Hangar Sale for 2009 on Thursday, November 12th, from 9a-4p in Historic Hangar 2. Vendor space is still available for Delta/Northwest active/retired employees and/or family members. (We all love our friends but please note vendor space is for DL/NW employees/retirees and their family members ONLY.) Encourage your friends to come shop…
Table rental is $40 for an 8’ table/space. There is a limit of 1 vendor per commercial product such as Avon and Tupperware.  The sale of counterfeit goods, alcohol, and firearms is strictly prohibited.  

If interested, please respond by Thursday, October 22nd by contacting Museum Store Manager Judy Bean at judy.m.bean@delta.com or (404) 715-2270. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Charlie Horton   SusanHorto@aol.com
Event - The Panhandle Gaggle

The Panhandle Gaggle will meet on the first Tuesday of October at 9:00 AM as usual, but the meeting place will change.  We will now meet at the Donut Hole, 6745 Highway 98 W, Santa Rosa Beach, Fl. 32459 (850-267-3239).  The Donut Hole in Santa Rosa Beach is located on the South Side of Highway 98 and West of Sacred Heart Hospital. The Gaggle needs a boost in attendance...we need new war stories!!!

+++++++++++++++++++++++++
60th Bum Group

We have developed a 60th Bum Group e-mail service that allows us to send out
notices easily and inexpensively when the need arises.  All 60th Bum Group
e-mails are sent using blind carbon copy (bbc) to protect the privacy of
your e-mail address.  At the present time the e-mail list is divided into
seven lists to accommodate the large number of members.

I have assumed the responsibilities of the Bum Group newsletter, as well as
the Address Book from Gerry Grieser who did all the time consuming work of starting this service.  
Please send all changes to your address, phone
numbers, email, and information concerning life events of any retired DFW
pilots to dfwbumgroup@hotmail.com

Please do not forward items of a religious, political or humorous nature to
me, this e-mail service is for Bum Group business only!

The 60th Bum Group meets at the Golden Corral Grapevine TX Next to Grapevine Mills Mall 
from 11am to 2pm on the Third Wednesday of every Odd Month plus a
Christmas Party on the Second Wednesday in December.   
Every May, Phil Craine and Bill Guy host a hanger Party Bill's hanger at Hicks field.  
Address and maps of location can be found on our web site.  http://www.60thbumgroup.info/  

The Bum Group luncheons are for pilots, retired crew schedulers, CPO office
staff and special guest only.  Wives and significant others are invited to
attend the Annual Hangar and Christmas Parties.

Please visit our Web Site at http://www.60thbumgroup.info

If you have any photographs or information that you would like published on
the web site please forward it to dfwbumgroup@hotmail.com

Best regards,
Roger Lewis
Good Deal/Bad Deal (Share a quick good deal or bad deal you have found – no commercials here!) 
From: Gene Ford
Date: 9/23/2009 2:52:52 PM

To: misc@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: At&t/ Cingular discount   

For the Net if desired! Recently a discount code for Cingular/At&T was circulated. I had been receiving a 10% (Delta) discount for years, but an additional 10% sounded like a  good deal so I went to the AT&T store at the Mall of Ga and received the additional discount. When I received my bill for Sept there was a 36.00 "SPONSORSHIP FEE"!! So they charged me 36.00 to give me a 3.60 per month discount!! I am now a Verizon customer as At&T refused to remove the charge. So beware if you are going to apply for the Delta

discount.  Gene Ford

Hangar Flying (Share a bit of ole hangar flying with the net) : 

From:

Jerry Elder [jerryelder@bellsouth.net]

Folks,

LIFE Magazine profiled the ATL Airport in 1956.  The link below contains some of the most fascinating pictures from that article.
It's amazing how just 20 black & white pictures can take you completely back to another era.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SxCOLr0LQu4&feature=related
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HlXFnWVujd0&feature=related
http://www.atlantatimemachine.com/misc/airport.htm
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_o362cXz3Bg&feature=related
Humor & Fun (Share some “vulgarity free” humor with the net):
This is funny British humor…..Thanks Carol:
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f_lXqMmevog 
_____________________________________________________________

Mark  
Mark Sztanyo, PCN Dir
Pilot Communication Net
Contact the Net 
 

Life on earth will soon be past, only what's done for Christ will last!
Serving the Delta community, and  pilots (active and retired) and their families, including original Delta, and former: Northeast, Pan-Am, Western, NWA, Republic, North-Central, Southern Airways, Hughes- Airwest,  and all the Delta Connection carriers.   
 

 ===================
Delta Pilots Pension Preservation Organization - http://www.dp3.org 

Delta Museum & Fly-in information -  http://www.deltamuseum.org              
 Delta Pioneers - http://www.deltapioneersinc.com/ 
Delta Golden Wings - http://www.deltagoldenwings.com/ 
Delta Retiree Connection - http://www.dlretiree.info 
 Delta Retirement Committee -  http://www.dalrc.org/ 
   DAL Pilots DDPSA - http://www.ddpsa.com/ 
Delta Extra Net Portal -http://dlnet.delta.com/ 
To assure receiving the High Life set spam filters to accept from @pilotcommunication.net. 
                                             To Unsubscribe simply click and send with unsubscribe in subject line.
